COLLEEN WHITLOW
June 21, 2023

Jena Griswold, Secretary of State
Department of State - Elections Division
1700 Broadway, Suite 550

Denver, Colorado 80290

Re: Disclosure of Potential for Conflict-of-Interest
Mountain View Fire Protection District
Town of Mead, Colorado

Dear Ms. Griswold:

I was recently re-elected as a member of the Board of Directors ("Board") of the Mountain View Fire
Protection District ("MVFRD"). I currently serve as the Vice President of the MVFRD Board.

On November 26, 2018, I was sworn in as Mayor of the Town of Mead, Colorado ("Town"), and I continue
to serve in that capacity. MVFRD provides fire protection services to the Town and other properties within
its service boundaries.

As Mayor, I am involved in nearly all aspects of the business of the Town, including planning, annexations,
urban renewal planning and agreements and tax increment financing (TIF) that may affect the revenues of
special districts that serve property within the Town limits. MVFRD provides emergency fire, medical,
rescue and hazardous materials services to all or most of the property in the Town. MVFRD has a fire
station located in the Town and responds to emergency incidents from that station in the Town. MVFRD
employees also attend and participate in Town activities. MVFRD is also the agency that is responsible for
enforcing the Town Fire Code and assists the Town with plan review for new and remodeled buildings and
structures. As Mayor, I will be involved with negotiating and approving intergovernmental agreements
(IGAs) including Urban Renewal Agreements (URAs) with other governmental entities, and, most likely, I
will be involved, directly or indirectly with future IGAs and URAs between the Town and MVFRD.

I'am not aware of any current conflicts of interest related to my responsibilities as Mayor of the Town of
Mead and my responsibilities as a Director of the Mountain View Fire Rescue District. In accordance with
§ 32-1-902(3)(b), C.R.S. and § 18-8-308(1), C.R.S., I am filing this general disclosure of potential conflicts
to be sure my positions as Mayor of the Town and Director of MVFPD is of record. If, in the future, a
specific conflict or potential conflict is identified, I will disclose the conflict or potential conflict and follow
the procedures required by law. This disclosure shall be deemed a continuing disclosure and shall apply to
all actions taken at meetings of the Town Board and the Board of Directors of MVFPD in which I am a
participant.

Sincerely,

(olleen X ottt

Colleen Whitlow

cc: Town Clerk, Town of Mead
Board of Directors, Mountain View Fire Protection District



